1879 Deerfield Road, Lebanon, OH 45036

Shawn Lenney Ohio Online Learning Coalition Interested Party Testimony SB 168 November 14th, 2023

Ohio Senate Education Committee – SB 168 – Interested Party Testimony

Chairman Brenner, Vice Chair O'Brien, Ranking Member Ingram, and members of the Senate Education Committee, thank you for the opportunity to speak to you today in support of an amendment to Senate Bill 168. My name is Shawn Lenney, and I am the Executive Director of Greater Ohio Virtual School, a Drop Out Prevention and Recovery School serving students statewide.

I am here today on behalf of the Ohio Online Learning Coalition and the over 30,000 students educated through e-schools in the State of Ohio. Currently, students enrolled in chartered virtual schools in Ohio must travel to testing sites across the state to complete state-mandated tests in a face-to-face setting. This creates substantial challenges for students and families. It is imperative we understand the hurdles to this process and address them by providing an equitable, accessible, and efficient solution for our students served by virtual schools.

For students and families of virtual schools, the obstacles associated with traveling to a testing site can be wide-ranging, and include:

- Disruption of employment and possible economic impact for parents who are forced to take time off to travel to testing locations.
- Financial burdens of travel costs, lodging, childcare, and other related expenses.
- Lack of accessible testing sites for students with disabilities or medical issues. In addition, many families choose virtual curriculum due to significant medical or health needs and cannot travel.
- Significant loss in instructional time due to teachers traveling to proctor exams, leaving students without their educators and mentors.
- Testing in unfamiliar locations increases mental health concerns among students, leading to poor performance outcomes that do not accurately reflect student knowledge and skill.
- Students are often required to take multiple tests in a single day or over consecutive days, increasing test fatigue and affecting the quality of their testing results.
- The excessive travel demands are particularly harsh on rural students who live in remote areas of the state, further limiting their access to quality education.

These are just some of the many negative impacts virtual students face when traveling to a testing site.

1879 Deerfield Road, Lebanon, OH 45036

The solution to these challenges is clear: implementing remote proctoring of state testing. Remote proctoring has proven to be a safe, secure, and effective alternative that can alleviate these burdens and provide a more equitable testing environment for virtual school students. Using secure technology and web-based conferencing tools, teachers can provide real-time proctoring of students taking state assessment tests remotely, ensuring the integrity of the testing process. With strong procedures and safeguards in place, remote testing can be administered securely and in full compliance with all state and federal laws, addressing any concerns about test integrity. Several states, including Idaho, California, Iowa, and Oregon, have successfully permitted full-time virtual school students to take state tests remotely, demonstrating the feasibility and effectiveness of this approach.

Beginning in the 2023-24 school year, Arkansas, Kansas, and West Virginia will also offer remote proctoring options, and Missouri is piloting remote proctoring with a subset of virtual students. Remote proctoring is a widely accepted and proven method used for several other high-stakes tests, including the Law School Admissions Test (LSAT), College Level Examination Program (CLEP), Praxis teaching certification exams, GED, and GRE exams.

In conclusion, the implementation of remote proctoring for state testing is a crucial step towards ensuring that full-time virtual school students in Ohio have equitable access to quality education. It addresses the significant challenges and hardships we face and allows for a fair and secure testing environment. I urge the Ohio Senate Education Committee to consider and support the adoption of an amendment to SB 168 to allow remote testing services for virtual school students to enhance the educational experience for all Ohio students.

Thank you for your time and careful consideration. I would be happy to take any questions that committee may have.

Central Office 513.695.2924
Fax: 513.695.2588 email: govs@warrencountyesc.com www.MYGOVS.com